Most Holy Rosary Parish, Midleton

Parish Newsletter April 1st 2018

Parish Website www.midletonparish.ie *Email*: midletonparishoffice@gmail.com

Parish Office 021 4636508 Parish Newsletter Parish Mobile 0872468234

Your prayers are requested for the repose of the following souls whose anniversaries occur: Fr Maurice O'Donovan, David Hogan, Jack O'Keeffee, Breada Cusker, Madge Ronayne, Bobby & Abina Hayes, Patricia Butler, Anne-Marie Ramalingum, Jimmy Scully, Jack (Bonzo) O'Connell. May They Rest in Peace.

We welcome the new members of our Parish Community: Louis Thomas Hudson, Freya Beatriz Mullins, Jacob Alan O'Brien who were recently Baptised.

Special Blessing for Expectant Parents

At all Masses on the weekend of April 7th & 8th, there will be a Special Blessing for those expecting babies in the coming months. Holy Rosary. Parish welcomes all expectant parents in a special and loving way to these Masses.

The Parish Office is closed for Easter Week. If you have any notices for the Newsletter please drop them through the letterbox before 12.00noon on Thursday, 5th April.

Cloyne Annual Diocesan Pilgrimage to Knock.

The Cloyne Annual Pilgrimage will take place on Sunday, May 13th 2018. Bus leaves Holy Rosary Church at 6.45am sharp. Pick up in Castlrmartyr and Carrigtwohill. For further information contact Máiread Downey @ 087-9732021.

Masses for Easter Week

The 10.00 a.m. Mass in Holy Rosary Church is the only morning Mass being celebrated this week. The St. Pio Devotions are postponed this month, but will be held on the 1st Wednesday in May, Friday April 6th is the First Friday, there is Mass at 7.30 p.m. in Holy Rosary incorporating The Divine Mercy Devotions.

Stand Up for Life – Cork Rally – Saturday 7th. April

2.00p.m Grand Parade Cork, Inspirational Speakers, Family friendly activities. For further details phone 0879350750 (Mimi) or 0872268381 (Kevin)

<u>THANK YOU</u> To all who celebrated the Holy Week Ceremonies in Holy Rosary Parish. Very many thanks for your generous offerings for the support of the clergy. We would like to thank especially all who help out in the Parish on a continuous basis throughout the year. *Lectors *Ministers of the Eucharist *Collectors *Counters *

- *Counters *Sacristans *Caretaker *Altar Society *Organists and choirs * Leaders of the children's Liturgy
- * Parish Secretary * Leaders of the children's Liturgy
- * Volunteers * Those Who keep our Church in such beautiful condition.

Married Couples

An opportunity to enrich your marriage on a very special weekend break away! Presented by Catholic Marriage Encounter in Ireland the next such residential weekend takes place at *The Cork International Hotel*, Cork from 13th to 15th April 2018. For enquiries and / or to book, visit

Congratulations to Billie Jean's RDC dance troop on winning the first ever Ireland's Got Talent competition. Well done to all concerned!